
CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

MAY 25, 1977 

TIME: 8:00 P.M. 
PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor Victor Green 
Deputy Mayor J. V. Stone 
Councilmen Charles McQueeney 

Leonard. Stubbs 
Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Assistant City Manager 
Director of Finance William Bettcher 
Municipal Attorney Robert Farquhar 

This Meeting was called to discuss the possibility of removing the 
Lyons Drive extension from the Bond Levy proposal. Removal was considered 
based upon the fact that the Lyons Drive extension is not a major overall 
Community thoroughfare improvement. It was made known that if this issue 
is dropped from the Bond Issue package, at some time in the future this 
improvement must be made or some other solution to the problem in that area 
must be made through some other method of funding. 

various suggestions wer~ made. Mr. McQueeney suggested that perhaps 
Lyons Drive should be continued to the road entering the Activity Center 
with the intent to eventually connect into State Route 48. He also 
suggested that Bradstreet Road continue to the Activity Center with the 
intent that sometime in the future Lyons Drive be extended to connect. 

Mr. Thomas Schaefer, 130 Terrace Villa Drive, outlined concerns of 
residents in the Terrace Villa Plat. He suggested that consideration be 
given to making _ Ridgeway Road exit only from the Plat. 

Mayor Green suggested that if Lyons Drive is dropped from the Bond Levy, 
additional study ·be given to its extension before a firm decision is made. 

Council concurred that the extension of Lyons Drive be dropped from 
the Bond Issue and that moneys for this purpose be used for other projects 
or to meet inflation costs on the ·other projects included in the package. 

The Meeting was adjourned. 

Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


